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ALTOSID(R)(MD) XR

EXTENDED RESIDUAL BRIQUET
BRIQUETTES REMANENTES

RESTRICTED/USAGE RESTREINT

A SUSTAINED RELEASE MOSQUITO GROWTH REGULATOR
TO PREVENT ADULT MOSQUITO EMERGENCE

UN REGULATEUR DE CROISSANCE DES MOUSTIQUES A LIBERATION
PROLONGEE QUI EMPECHE L'EMERGENCE DES MOUSTIQUES ADULTES

GUARANTEE/GARANTIE:

(S)-METHOPRENE[ISOPROPYL (2E,4E,7S)-11-METHOXY-3,7
11-TRIMETHYL-2,4-DODECADIENOATE]..............1.8%

REG.NO./NO.D'ENR. 22677  P.C.P. ACT/L.P.A.

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING/LIRE L'ETIQUETTE AVANT L'USAGE

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN
GARDER HORS DE LA PORTEE DES ENFANTS

THIS PRODUCT CONTAINS WATER, THEREFORE THE WEIGHT OF THE BRIQUET
AND PERCENT BY WEIGHT OF ACTIVE INGREDIENT WILL VARY WITH

HYDRATION.  THE GUARANTEE IS EXPRESSED ON A DRY WEIGHT BASIS.

CE PRODUIT CONTIENT DE L'EAU: LE POIDS DE LA BRIQUETTE ET LE
POURCENTAGE EN MASSE D'INGREDIENT ACTIF VARIERONT DONC AVEC
L'HYDRATION.  LA GARANTIE ENONCEE EST ETABLIE EN FONCTION DU

POIDS SEC.

USE OF THIS PRODUCT IS LIMITED TO:  PUBLIC HEALTH OFFICIALS,
MOSQUITO ABATEMENT OFFICIALS AND OTHER TRAINED PERSONNEL OF

PUBLIC MOSQUITO PROGRAMS

L'USAGE DE CE PRODUIT EST RESERVE AUX RESPONSIBLES DE LA SANTE
PUBLIQUE, RESPONSABLES DE LA DEMOUSTICATION ET AUTRES PERSONNES

QUALIFIEES DES PROGRAMMES PUBLICS DE DEMOUSTICATION

NET CONTENTS/CONTENU NET: 216 BRIQUETS/BRIQUETTES



SANDOZ AGRO CANADA, INC.
SUITE 302, PLAZA 4,
2000 ARGENTIA ROAD,

MISSISSAUGA, ONTARIO L5N 1W1

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NATURE OF RESTRICTION: This product is to be used only in the
manner authorized; consult local pesticide authorities regarding
appropriate use permits that may be required.

INTRODUCTION: ALTOSID XR Briquets are designed to release
effective levels of ALTOSID insect growth regulator over a period
up to 150 days in mosquito breeding sites.  Release of ALTOSID
insect growth regulator occurs by dissolution of the briquet. 
Soft mud and loose sediment can cover the briquets and inhibit
normal dispersion of the active ingredient.  The product may not
be effective in those situations where the briquet can be removed
from the site by flushing action.  ALTOSID XR Briquets prevent
the emergence of adult mosquitoes, including Anopheles, Culex and
Culiseta, Coquillettidia and Mansonia spp., as well as those of
the floodwater mosquito complex (Aedes and Psorophora spp.) from
treated water.  Treated larvae continue to develop normally to
the pupal stage where they die.

NOTE: Altosid, an insect growth regulator has no effect on
mosquitoes which have reached the pupal or adult stage prior to
treatment.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:
APPLICATION TIME:  Placement of ALTOSID XR Briquets should be at
or before the beginning of the mosquito season.  ALTOSID XR
Briquets can be applied prior to flooding when sites are dry or
on snow and ice in breeding sites prior to spring thaw.  Under
normal conditions one application should last up to 150 days. 
Alternate wetting and drying will not reduce their effectiveness.

APPLICATION RATES:  Aedes and Psorophora spp. For control in
non-(0r low-) flow, shallow depressions (=or<60 cm or 2 feet in
depth), treat on the basis of surface area, placing 1 Briquet per
18.6 sq.m (200 sq.ft.).  Briquets should be placed in the lowest
areas of mosquito breeding sites to maintain continuous control
as the site alternately floods and dries up.  Culex, Culiseta,



and Anopheles spp.  Place 1 ALTOSID XR  Briquet per 9.3 sq.m
(100 sq.ft.)  Coquillettidia and Mansonia spp.  For application
to cattail marshes and water-hyacinth beds.  For control of these
mosquitoes place 1 Briquet per 9.3 sq.m (100 sq.ft.)

APPLICATION SITES: ALTOSID XR Briquets are designed to control
mosquitoes in small bodies of water.  Examples of application
sites are storm drains, catch basins, roadside ditches,
ornamental ponds and fountains, cesspools and septic tanks, waste
treatment and settling ponds, flooded crypts, transformer vaults,
abandoned swimming pools, construction and other man-made
depressions, cattail marshes, water-hyacinth beds, pastures,
meadows, woodland pools, flood plains and dredge spoil sites.

PRECAUTIONS:  Do not use in water which may be used for immediate
human or livestock drinking purposes.

FIRST AID: If on skin, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes,
rinse with clean water for 15 minutes.  If irritation persists,
contact a physician.  If ingested in large quantities, induce
vomiting and get medical attention.  Do not induce vomiting to an
unconscious person.

STORAGE: Store in a cool, dry place.  Do not contaminate water,
food or feed by storage or disposal.  Do not reuse empty
container.

DISPOSAL: Follow provincial instructions for any required
additional cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.  Make
the empty container unsuitable for future use.  Dispose of the
container in accordance with provincial requirements.  For
information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the
cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of Environmental
Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out in the label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product, and accepts the product on that condition.

ALTOSID is a registered trademark of SANDOZ LTD.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this



service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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